Undergraduate Pharmacy Society General Council Meeting #4 Minutes

Monday, November 15, 2010

Attendance: (33/33)

Michael J., Farhana, Stephanie, Paul, Bryan, Dave L., Amy, Jen, Elizabeth, Tiffany, Anne, David Y., Michael T., Yifan, Emily, Zenah, Marko, Shanshan, Brendon, Tanya, Rose, Jaspreet, Moataz, Ophelia, William, Fadie, Aimee, Jelena, Rachel, Natalia, Tina, Sidika, Dipti.
Regrets: None
Call to Order: Rose   Time: 6:18pm
Motion to Commence:  1st: Anne 2nd: Amy 

Motion to accept previous meeting minutes:  1st: Fadie 2nd: Moataz 

President’s Report: Dave 
· Dave invited Youn and Lisa (IPHSA co-presidents) to speak to us about a possible new position on UPS council - IPE position. IPHSA is the Inter-Professional HealthCare Students Association. Almost all the other health care profession faculties at University of Toronto have an IPE rep who is part of the student council. Hence, there is a strong need to create an IPE rep position for the faculty of pharmacy. 
Amy: What does IPHSA do? 

Youn: Holds monthly meetings of 10 different health faculties. Discuss IPE events at meetings.
Anne: Will the IPE rep be selected by IPHSA to sit on UPS council or be selected by UPS Council to sit on IPHSA?

Youn: The process of election is very open.

Anne: CAPSI might add an IPE rep in the near future on their council.  

Dave: Detailed discussion for the creation of this position will be looked at during constitution review.
Youn and Lisa exit at 6.26pm.

· Secret Santa: Will take place during the last general council meeting (of this semester) on November 29th at 6pm.
Rules: 

· Bring unisex gifts.
· Numbers will be drawn.

· Can steal gifts (a limited number of times).

· Price range of gift: $25.

· Dave: More dedication is needed to the UPS council. Attending meetings is very important. Some keys are missing and we all have to be more responsible. 1T4s had some money missing from their class lockers pertaining to their samosa sale. From now on, Class presidents may be should keep their locker keys on them. 
· Dave: We should draft a position report regarding the PharmD title. Reasons against it: current students who will graduate with a BSc.Phm will be disadvantaged. Reasons in favour: As new students will be going through the new curriculum, they deserve to get the PharmD title. About 40% of pharmacy students signed the petition in support of the PharmD title (180 1T4s and 200 1T2s).
Shanshan left at 6.46pm due to her basketball game.

Motion to have the UPS Council draft up a letter in support of PharmD to Dean Mann:

Motioned by: Bryan

2nd: Natalia
Abstain: 6

Against: 0
Accept: 11( motion passes

Dave will work with Moataz on drafting up the letter. Other council members are welcome to add points to the letter.
· Dave: Is going to send a survey on company recruitment to class presidents. To get access to podium, book the room first and then on the day of, you can get access through Yvonne, Dave Y. or Linda. 
· Finance (Amy): Phollies: ticket sales of ~$2000, total revenue of ~$950.
· Events: Fall Info Night - Tues Nov 30, 6-9, B250. Sandra Parna (faculty) is working on the poster/flyers - will give them copies for distribution once they've been printed. Ideas for promoting the event on campus – hand out flyers to undergrad science classes, make announcements to undergrad science classes.
· Athletics (Brendon): Curling went well... about 50 people showed up.
· CAPSI (Anne): MOSCE on this Saturday, Nov, 20th. Would like Pharmakon to be present there. There might be another MOSCE next semester as well.
· Pharmakon: They will have to confirm # of copies with Josten's sometime in April, so sales will end 7-10 business days before that; looking at end of March. The yearbooks are going to be mailed out. 1T1s still haven’t realized the possibility of escalating costs associated with shipping. 
· Community Outreach (Aimee):  In the process of confirming a date for the Group Blood Drive Initiative at the Blood Clinic. Possible dates are Wed/Nov/24 or Wed/Nov/25. Stay tuned. 

· Social (Michael J.): Have sold 200 semi-formal tickets. Is going to push for more sales.
· UTSU (Farhana): Brought up the PharmD situation in her meeting. The union is working on pushing for splitting tuition fees – students want to pay fees separately for semesters instead of paying everything upfront. Will send her meeting minutes once they are approved. Her next meeting is in 2 weeks. Raptors tickets will be available for sale in the near future.

· 1T1 (Rachel): Prof Auction is Tuesday @ 5 PM in B150. List of the profs you can bid on - Michael Heffer, Carolyn Cummins, Ray Reilly (2 students), Jim Wells, Heather Boon, Ian Crandall, Jack Uetrecht, Katrina Mulherin, Dave Dubins, Lalitha Raman-Wilms, Scott and Sandra Walker (4 students total), Bill Wilson, Tom Brown, Dean Mann.
· Zenah: PLI position report? Dave and Rachel worked on it and it is very similar to Waterloo’s report.
· Motion to adjourn:
Motioned by: Marko

2nd: Bryan
Time: 7.10pm.
Next General Council Meeting: November 29, 2010 at 6 PM.
